St Bees Priory Church

Rev’d Becky Gibbs, Priest in Charge
01946 822279 or 07460 990631
revbgibbs@outlook.com
The Rev’d Canon Richard Lee MStJ (07841 398088)

Associate Priest of St Bees Priory
Rural Dean of Calder

Retired Clergy with the Bishop’s Permission to Officiate:
Rev’d Canon Jim Baker MBE and Rev’d Anne Baker (01946 822498)
The Rev’d Canon Dr Trevor Park MBE

Sunday Services in Church
Services every Sunday at 9.00 am, 10.30 am and 6.00 pm
9.00 am BCP Communion except 4th Sunday (Family)
Ist, 3rd and 5th Sundays Holy Communion - 10.30 am
2nd and 4th Sundays Morning Worship - 10.30 am
6.00 pm Evening Prayer (1st - Evensong, 4th - Communion)
Services are also Live Streamed
For weddings, baptisms, funerals and other religious occasions, please contact

01946 822279 or email enquiries@stbeespriory.org.uk
Priory Web Site - http://www.stbeespriory.org.uk
Hire of Priory & Halls

The church, Old College and New College halls are all available for hire for meetings,
functions, lectures, concerts and recitals, etc. Contact booking officers for details.

Booking Officers
Ian & Rosalie McAndrew - 01946 822326 or imcandrew(@stbees.org.uk
Priory Secretary - enquiries@stbeespriory.org.uk
Magazine production & distribution

This magazine is free but production costs are about 50p per copy. Contributions from
the Parish Council and our advertisers, to whom we are most grateful, pay much of the
costs. However this leaves the balance to be paid by the PCC. Donations to the
Treasurer* or your Magazine Distributor are most welcome.

Circulation - over 1,000 households in St Bees Parish
* - Treasurer - Norman Killip, Honeybee House Seamill Lane, St Bees, CA27 0BD.
DTP & Final Editing - Ian & Rosalie McAndrew
Printed by Printpoint (01946) 64305
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Area Visitor /
Good Neighbour
Scheme

Aikido club.

Arts Society

Bellringing

Scouts, Beavers

Cubs
Choir

Churchwardens

Councillor

Electoral Roll
Fair Trade
Finance

First Responders
Football
Association

Freemasons

Friends of the
Priory

St Bees Parish A B C

The parish is divided into 30 small areas each with an official
Church Visitor whose task is to welcome and help people in the
name of the Priory. Co-ordinator - TBA.

Adult martial art classes in St Bees, Mon., Tues. & Thu each week.
See www.westcumbriaaikido or contact Adrian on 07951 999 192.

meets every two months on the last Wednesday of the month at
7.30 p.m. Venue to be arranged. Details from Dilys Brownrigg
(822584) or Chris Robson 822468.

The Priory has a ring of 8 bells. Those interested in ringing or
learning to ring, contact D Sim, 18 The Crofts. Practice
Wednesdays, 8.00 pm. Sundays, ring at 10.00 a.m.

st Beckermet & St Bees Scout Group - Scouts 10.5 - 14.yrs. Monday
6.30 - 8.30.

Beavers 6 - 8 yrs. Thursday 5.00 - 6.15 pm in New College Hall

8 - 10.5 yrs. Haile Village Hall, Thursdays, 6.00 - 7.30 pm.

rehearses on Sundays at 9.30 a.m. Details from Frank Bowler, the
Organist (Tel. 825307).

are leading lay Church members who will be pleased to help and
advise on church matters. Churchwardens are Deb Lee & Gill
Barlow (& 2 Vacancies)

Local councillor for Cumberland Council for Egremont North and
St Bees is Graham Minshaw. Graham.Minshaw@cumberland.gov.uk
Tel —07840 844424

is the list of all church members qualified to vote at the Annual
Parochial Church Meeting. E.R. forms are available in church

Fair trade food and craft items and catalogues available from Deb Lee,
who can deliver. Tel 823470 - lee535877@aol.com

The Church Treasurer is Norman Killip, Honeybee House, Seamill
Lane, St Bees, who will explain our Christian Giving system.

provide Basic Life Support in association with the Ambulance
Service. Contact Andy Brock 823497

Contacts - Juniors (U-12) - Alec Morton 823992 & Alastair Billson.

St Bega Lodge meet 7:00 p.m. On 2nd Wed of each month, Village
Hall. Details: 07897 535100 or www.cumbwestmasons.co.uk.
assists in the conservation of the Priory and encourages interest in
its historical and architectural heritage. Contact R McAndrew or
Norman Killip, Treasurer, Honeybee House, Seamill Lane, St Bees,
held on the 3rd Saturday in August.
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Garden Society

History Group

Judo Club

Over 60°s Club

Parish Council

Parochial
Church Council

Pop-in Cafe
Pre-School
Priory Singers
Priory Web Site

Rangers

Seagalls

St Bees Triers

Village School

Association
Village Hall
Village in Bloom

Village Web Site

Women’s
Institute

Details from Mark Hewertson, (Tel. 07742 440919). Flower Show is
held on 3rd Saturday in August.

works towards improving knowledge of local history. Lectures
arranged periodically. Details from Chris Robson 822468.

meets regularly at NCH. Contact sankaikunijudo@gmail.com or
Janice (07828 116752) or Pim (07733 291200). Also meeting Pilates,
Yoga, Tackwondo and Aikido. All in upper NCH hall.

meets in Hodgett’s Club on 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of each month:

2.00 - 4.00 p.m. Details - Gill Richardson Tel. 822394.

The Clerk to the Council is Mrs Jane Donaldson, East House,
Coulderton. Tel. (01946) 822560, email pc-clerk@stbees.org.uk, who
will answer queries on civil parish matters.

meets 10 times a year. Elections are held in March at the A.P.C.M.

Its task is to spearhead the mission and ministry of the church in the
Parish. PCC Secretary - r.e.rendell@gmailcom, 07977 096426.

Every Thursday from 10.30 a.m. to 12.00 noon - Pop-in Cafe in New
College Hall. Everyone welcome - Coffee and homemade cakes.

meets in the new building next to the Village School, All day, 5 days

a week. For children of 2 years upwards. Contact on 823880.

rehearse in Old College Hall, Mondays at 7.30 p.m. Details from Frank
Bowler. (01946) 825307.

The Priory web site has up to date information on the ministry team,
church services and activities. See http://www.stbeespriory.org.uk
meet on alternate Mondays from 7.00 — 8.30 p.m. in NCH. Contact
calderdivision@gmail.com for info on your nearest unit of Brownies .&
Guides. New Rainbows unit starts in Bigrigg on Mondays.

meets first Tuesday of month at 7.30pm in the Seacote Hotel. Contact
Judith 07772523742

Friendly running club for all abilities. Every Thursday 6pm.
Email running@triers.co.uk Tel. 823497 Web www.triers.co.uk

Organising events for the pupils and community, raising funds for the

school. : stbees.vsa@gmail.com or @stbeesvsa Facebook or Instagram
Management Committee administers Hodgett’s Club. For details and
booking contact Phil or Valerie Turpin (Tel 823772).

Details from Kathy Nesbit via PC Sec. Jane Donaldson. See above for
Parish Council contact details.

Information for inclusion should be sent to lan McAndrew (822326) or
imcandrew@stbees.org.uk Address is http://www.stbees.org.uk

meets 2nd Monday of month at 7.30 p.m. usually in the Seacote Hotel.
See www.St-Bees WI Facebook pages or contact any member.
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Calendar for September 2024

Calendar for September

1 Sunday 10.30 am Holy Communion
3 Tuesday 2.00 pm Over 60’s Club, Hodgetts
4  Wednesday 7.00 pm Friends Committee meeting, NCH
6 Friday 10.00 am Bible Study and Social, NCH
7 - 22 for 2 weeks EVAN Art Open Studios and Art Trail St Bees
8  Sunday 10.30 am Morning Worship
9 Monday 7.30 pm St Bees WI, Seacote Hotel
10 Tuesday 7.00 pm PCC Meeting, NCH
13 Friday 7.30 pm  Friends of the Priory, Talk by Anthony Payne, NCH
15 Sunday 10.30 am Holy Communion
16 Monday 6,30 pm Parish Council , Village Hall
7,30 pm Priory Singers restart, OCH
17 Tuesday 2,00 pm Over 60s, Hodgetts
21 Saturday 10 amto 1.00 pm  Fairtrade Fortnight Coffee Morning in NCH
22 Sunday 9.00 am Story Telling for Young Families, Priory

10.30 am Morning Worship
2.00 - 4.00 pm Clothes swap, Adams Rec.
27 Friday  4.30to 6.00 pm Friday Fun Session for 5-11 year olds in the Priory

28 Saturday 12.00 noon Wedding. Megan Taylor and Aaron Tedham
29 Sunday 10.30 am Holy Communion
Calendar for October

12 Saturday 6 pmRNLI 200 Celebration Dinner, Seacote Hotel

Stop Press - Clothes swap

Join in our next clothes swap on Sunday 22nd September, 2 till 4pm, at Adams
Recreation Ground. Save money, declutter, update your wardrobe and help the planet.
All good quality clothing and accessories welcome, but please limit to ten items per
person. £4 to take part, including refreshments. See you there!'

Editor — October 2024

The October 2024 issue of St Bees News will be edited by Jon Mellor,Cross Hill
House, St Bees who would appreciate all contributions not later than Sunday, 8
September 2024 please.

Email—jonmell@hotmail.co.uk  Tel. 01946 824936
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St Bees News September 2024

Have you ever had a really good teacher? Can you remember their name? What did they
teach? I have been fortunate to have learnt from some amazing teachers in a variety of
educational establishments. In addition to attending traditional Primary and Secondary
School I spent fifteen years learning expressive arts at the Drusilla Duffill Theatre
School. Drusilla, or Miss D as we called her, started the school in 1957 and over the
decades inspired a love of theatre in thousands of young lives. She died aged 83 on the
30th June this year. Miss D was an excellent dance teacher; she cared passionately about
good technique but never pushed students too hard, she inspired in me a love of
expressive movement alongside an understanding of the importance of sound technique
and a respect for our bodies. I am extremely grateful to have had such a good teacher
throughout my childhood.

In the book of Proverbs we read “Train children in the right way, and when old, they will
not stray.” (22:6) Seemingly sound advice but I’'m left wondering what is the “right”
way? In dance training there may well be a right way, correct posture is essential to
protect the body from injury, but is it so simple in other disciplines? Educators have
different views on what is the “right” way...presently our education system seems to
filter children into two groups through tests and sets, the academic and the not
academic...to be a high achiever you must academic. This makes little sense to me. When
I was learning to dance it became obvious early on that I would never be a ballet dancer,
rather than berating me for what I was not Drusilla encouraged me to learn other
disciplines and we celebrated those successes instead.

Good teachers guide their pupils to a deeper understanding of themselves and the world
around them. Excellent teachers make that journey fun. In recent weeks we said goodbye
to two teachers from St Bees village; Bob Jopling and Philip Barratt. Bob died age 94 on
2nd August and Philip died on the 3rd aged 89. Bob was a wonderful story teller, he
wrote History articles for this magazine for many years, and he was also a Primary
school teacher (supported by his wife, Thelma, also a teacher) Bob once told me that
rather than the usual pet hamster he asked his class to care for a goat. The goat was
included in the daily register and the children would take turns to shout “baa!” when the
goat’s name was called. I don’t think they had to take the goat home at weekends!

Philip Barratt taught Chemistry in Blackpool and at St Bees School. At his funeral we
shared stories of Phil’s passion for Science and his ability to make Chemistry classes
memorable. Phil had a dry sense of humour and an innate sense of the absurd. His love
of teaching never left him; in his retirement he, and his wife Maureen, continued to teach
the Archimedes principle to his great niece and nephew through experiential learning at
the kitchen sink.

Miss D, Mr Jopling and Mr Barratt, all excellent teachers in their own way. With a
passion for their subject, humour and creativity they passed that passion on to their
pupils. For surely the purpose of education is to foster a love of learning, that inspired by
the words of the Proverb, continues long into old age. This September let us give thanks
for our teachers. With love from Reverend Becky



Priory News

Many Thanks to all who supported the special events at the Priory during the summer —
our own Priory Family Orchestra Summer Concert; the Organ Recital by David Price of
Portsmouth Cathedral; the piano recital by classical pianist Jill Crosland; a celebratory
service for the 200 Years Anniversary of the RNLI with St Bees RNLI crew and
fundraisers plus bell-ringing; and the Mission Community Confirmation service. To
name a few!

Also — Traditional Sung Evensong by the Herdwyck Consort Choir on Sunday 25 August
at 4.00 pm in aid of the Friends of the Priory.

The Mission Community Confirmation service held on 28 July in the Priory was well-
attended and saw 10 confirmands welcomed and confirmed by Bishop Rob Saner-Haigh,
with officiants the Rural Dean Canon Richard Lee with Rev Allen Banks and our Lay
Reader Wendy Mellor. A splendid occasion for a wonderful celebration with a full
church of friends, families and visitors.

What’s On at the Priory in September

Friends of the Priory Talk — For the first event of the autumn term you are invited to a
presentation by Anthony Payne entitled ‘An Introduction to Vietnam and Cambodia’. To
be held in New College Hall on Friday 13 September at 7.30 pm. Refreshments served.
Fairtrade Fortnight Coffee Morning will be held on Saturday 21 September from
10.00 am to 1.00 pm in New College Hall. Organised by Fairtrade rep Deb Lee as part of
our eco-church and Mothers Union activities. All welcome to enjoy refreshments and
games.

Friday Fun session for young people from 5 to 11-year-olds will be held on Friday 27
September in the Priory from 4.30 to 6.00 pm. Do come for stories and songs, art & craft
and snacks.

Story Service for young families will be held on Sunday 22 September at 9.00 am in
the Priory.

Sincere Thanks to our wonderful volunteer team of grasscutters and strimmers, known
as the Holy Mowers, who keep the church grounds and graveyards looking good and in
order.

Grateful Thanks also to all who have sent in generous donations to the priory this
summer, for the parish magazine or to the Organ Fund, or Flower Fund. All much
appreciated.

Parish Council News

Disruption to rail services - Work is due to start on 7 September to improve the
Eskmeals viaduct over the River Esk estuary. This will necessitate closure of parts of the
line between Millom and Whitehaven with buses being provided where services are
cancelled. The work is due to last until 22 September and seems to coincide with
evening/night closures of the A595 from Calderbridge to New Mill so there are likely to
be delays and disruptions. Revised timetables will be available closer to the time of the
works taking place at northernrailway.co.uk/engineering. Timetables for the replace-
ment bus services will be posted at stations along the route and passengers are being
advised to check before setting off on their journey.

Outrigg Flooding -The work to improve the drainage on the Outrigg -Egremont road is
now complete and should provide a long term solution to the flooding problems of the
last couple of years.

Traffic Issues — the Parish Council is continuing to work with Highways officers on the
concerns about traffic safety on the B5345 near the entrance to Abbey Vale. Traffic
speeds up as it leaves the village and vehicles are often exceeding 30mph as they enter
the village from the Whitehaven direction. The police are carrying out speed monitoring
and the Parish Council will be discussing with Highways the possibility of a 20mph limit
in the village.

Rewilding of Beach Rd Verge - it is hoped to begin replanting the verge with native
wild flowers in the next few weeks after some of the original plants were damaged when
fibre optic cables were laid. We are grateful for the support received from the Planting
for Pollinators Project and Viberoptix.

Antisocial behaviour — just a reminder! It is important that any issues of damage to
property or antisocial behaviour are reported to the police so they are aware of all inci-
dents and can plan their response appropriately. If you witness any incidents, reports can
be made on the police 101 number or online at www.cumbria.police.uk

Allotments- the Parish Council manages the allotments on Sea View. At present there
are no vacant plots but we maintain a waiting list of those interested in taking on a plot
when one becomes available. If you are interested in joining the waiting list, please con-
tact the Clerk (pc_clerk@stbees.org.uk)

Valley Link Cycle Track — the delays and uncertainties over the planning application
for the new mine have slowed progress towards creating a cycle route to link St Bees and
Whitehaven. However, the Parish Council remains committed to the project and has reo-
pened discussions with Cumberland Council and other partners to gain support for the
project and begin the initial planning stages so that it is ready to take forward, should
funding become available.
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Diesionets cofFine Kitechens

For stunning kitchens, bedrooms and bathrooms

We offer the complete service from initial
design to full installation

Unit 1b Sneckyeat Industrial Estate, Whitehaven, CA28 8PF
01946 67450  www. lawrenceeden.co.uk

X HELPING ANIMALS IN NEED IN OUR CARE & COMMUNITY

s &% \ 3 o

T /%o How the Charity can help you s scan 8 donate % 7 . ik
: "4 % S % - Rehoming g VHELPING OUR DOGS & CATS‘. m .
B L) earn Lifelines for us
%‘mb‘\? S Trap-Neuter-Return of ferals with every shop
How you can support animals in need & get involved
* Adopt

THANK YOU FOR

« Leave a Legacy YOUR GENEROSITY

AND SUPPORT 7%/

« Foster

T i
« Join our Unity Lottery
v amazon

* Join Pets at Home VIP Club | yww.animalconcerncumbria.org/

@ 0 support-us/amazon-wishlist
WWW.ANIMALCONCERNCUMBRIA.QRG \—nimelconcern-combria

| Join Pets at Home VIP
CLUB & enjoy 10% off
while earning invaluable
lifelines for us.
https://signup.petsathome.com

Hartleys We Sell & Deliver
BeﬂCh Shop and Café Kiln Dried Softwood, Hardwood & Pizza Oven Logs

BSL Virgin Woodchip - BSL EN Plus A1 Wood Pellets
Refreshments and meals Kindling - Coal - Smokeless Fuel - Hotmax Fuel logs

. - Firelighters
served daily Peat Free Compost - Screened Topsoil
Shop stocks a wide range of Decorative Bark & Woodchip - Sawdust
groceries and other goods

Waste Recycling Services
And of course the full range Waalsooie vacyeling saviossion

of our famous ice creams green/brash waste and timber.

West Coast
Bowen Therapy ,r Composting Ltd #

o Homeopathy t Wilson Pit Yard J
feealing Trauma Therapy Wilso_n Pit Road —

you Whitehaven 0 360 PROCKCT
get.... Cumbria ot it

when the Dawn Mills ChZEI
e 07832 219400
o ot Bacs Tel: 01946 328008 or 07795 113434

Email: info@westcoastcomposting.co.uk
Web: www.west-coast-group.co.uk

www.dawnmillshomeopathy.com
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Cumberland Coin Company
% COINS WANTED BY SERIOUS COLLECTOR

If you have collectable coins of any nationality, tokens, medals, bank notes,
jewellery you wish ta sell, please contact Tom on 01946 841972,

I have been a mimismatist since 1988 and offer generous

Sovereigns and fair prices for material for sale.
Paying at the momert
w_g_ For each and any transaction Iwill donate a set 9age to 5t. Bees clnarch finds.
amininonn of E20

stamper!loyd

kitchens

bathrooms

01946 591384
PLANNING - DESIGN - INSTALLATION

A family business where quality and customer satisfaction
is paramount
WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!
Showroom opening times:
MONDAY - FRIDAY 9-5: SATURDAY 9-4
5a Sneckyeat Industrial Estate, Whitehaven, CA28 8PF




Friends of the Priory

Our first event of the new season is a Presentation by Anthony Payne entitled ‘An Intro-
duction to Vietnam & Cambodia’. To be held in New College Hall on Friday 13 Septem-
ber at 7.30 pm.

Refreshments served. All welcome.
Friends Committee meeting — on Wednesday 4 September at 7.00 pm in NCH.

Many Thanks to Chris Robson for organising the Poetry & Wine Evening on Midsum-
mer’s Day. This was a popular event and attracted many readers with their favourite po-
em on a variety of subjects, entertaining us all.

The Friends were greatly saddened to hear of the death of Philip Barratt in hospital after
a short illness. Philip was a founder member of the Friends and chairman of the society
for over 20 years. He was much loved and admired, and will be always remembered. We
send deepest sympathy to his dear wife Maureen and their family.

From the Priory Registers

Holy Baptism

23 June Jack Arthur Baird Egremont
7 July Arlen Hodgson Moor Row
21 July Poppy Mila Drysdale Frizington

Holy Baptism & Confirmation

28 July Charlee Carie Duffus
28 July Alfie Thomas Chambers
28 July Elizabeth Bridget Banks
Christian Marriage

Outrigg Place, St Bees
Tower Hill, Whitehaven
Garth Bank, Egremont
15 June Gary Eccles and Katie Fowler Abbotts Way, St Bees

Christian Funeral

26 June Alexander Marr Mackenzie (Sandy)  Seaforth, Nethertown Rd, St Bees
Colt House, Seamill Lane, St Bees
16 Finkle Street, St Bees

Colt House, Seamill Lane, St Bees

8 July Thelma June Jopling
15 August  Philip John Barratt
20 August Robert Thomas Jopling (Bob)

May God’s blessing be upon you and your families.

Priory Flower Rota for September

1 Jane Tyson 8 Pat McDonnell
15 Norma Blair 22 Diane Robinson
29 Flower Fund Oct.6 Noreen Woolaghan

Many Thanks to all flower-arrangers and donors for their support.
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THE KIND OF THE WORK WE CARRY OUT:
Grass & Hedge Cutting + Moss/Weed Control
Fence Building # Bricklaying + Paving ¢ Roofing
Rubbish/Garden Waste Removal + Patio/Driveways
Full Design & Landscaping + Tree Surgery
# Pressure Washing ¢ Patio/Driveway Cleaning
Window Cleaning « Gutter Cleaning & Installation
Soffit & Fascia Board Cleaning « Painting

St Bees Post Office
Main Street, St Bees

Newsagent, groceries,
Off-licence, gifts, etc.
Car Tax & Lottery
Tel. (01946) 822343

Restorations & Renovations

m Brad O’Leary

@ Independent advice

e Traditional building §
& damp surveys

® Traditional lime

plastering
specia | ist Excellent period

property restorer
Kk Kk

Unrivalled expertise &
dedication to his work
L8 8.8 & ¢

Fantastic craftsman
- excellent at his job
1.8 8.8 &

High standard of

work throughout
L8 8.8 & ¢

AEWYell

-~

\

F. IRVING & SON

24hr Personal Service  Family Firm Private Chapel of Rest

A complete funeral service with a modern refurbished funeral home,
from a family run business proudly serving the local community.
Now in its third generation, with over 60 years of dedicated
traditional and caring service.

COMPLETE FUNERAL PACKAGES / PRE-PAID FUNERAL PLANS
(please ask us for details)

152-153 Main Street * Frizington ¢ Cumbria CA26 3SB
Tel 01946 810473

\ www.irvingsfunerals.com /




Bob Jopling Vi

We are sad to report the death of Bob Jopling at the age of 94 soon after the death of his
wife Thelma. When he and Thelma arrived in St Bees in 1993 they quickly became
valued members of the community, in particular at the Village School as volunteers
using their many years of teaching experience in Cambridge. Bob’s big appeal to pupils
was his menagerie of animals, fish and insects that he used as teaching aids. Another
memorable speciality was the Second World War, where his Home Guard and army
service experiences helped him to bring these two subjects alive for a young audience.

Bob was also well known to an older audience for his research into local history, much
of which appeared as regular articles in this magazine. Over the course of many years up
to the present day he wrote nearly 200 articles ranging from the Shipwreck of the SS
Olivari to the row over the village water supply. One of his proudest moments was when
many of these articles were collated into his book - “Bob’s Jottings”. His larger research
works are available in the village history display archive in the Priory.

Bob was a very keen gardener all his life and loved his own gardens, which have been
admired for many years by passers-by. As soon as he moved to the village he
volunteered to look after the memorial garden at the Priory, and the turning circle garden
for Village in Bloom.

As someone who has made an impact in several areas of village life, he will be very
much missed.

Philip Barratt

We were greatly saddened to hear of the death of Philip Barratt — a remarkable
gentleman who was well-known and respected in the village, school and Priory for over
60 years.

He was head of the Chemistry Department at St Bees School for many years and known
to generations of staff and pupils, particularly for his dry wit and incisive humour. He
was a vast fount of scientific knowledge, with a fascination in the relationship of faith
and science. As author of the Longman Practice Exam Papers in A-level Chemistry, his
influence in education continues, with the slogan ‘Practice makes Perfect’. Philip was
always involved in the life and worship of the Priory, in his roles as PCC member,
magazine editor and distributor, and the Friends. He was a founder member of the
Friends and chairman from the 1990s until his recent retirement, investing much time
and talent. He was also greatly appreciated as a Friends speaker on many scientific
topics — such as the Chemical Elements, Onions, and ‘Agatha Christie’s Poisons’, to
name a few! At the annual Christmas Carol Concert, he and Maureen would compere
their popular programme of carols and readings. He also published booklets and leaflets
with historian Tom Rice, available for sale at the Priory, on behalf of the Friends.

Deepest Sympathy is extended to Maureen and their sons Geraint and Roland, and
family and friends. Philip was much loved and admired, and will always be
remembered. May he rest in Peace.
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Keith Singleton s

For all your gardening needs

Full range of gardening composts

and wide cRoice of plamts jfor Rouse and garden
NB - From 30 September 2024, open

Friday, Saturday, Sunday from 410.00 am - 4.00 pm only

Seaview Nurseries
Nethertown, C422 2UQ
01946 20412
www keithsingletonhorticulture.com

L.ocal Councillor
Cumberland Council

Cllr Graham Minshaw

Cumberland Councillor for
Egremont North and St Bees
Graham.Minshaw@cumberland.gov.uk
Telephone 07840 844424

Stonehouse Farm
Friendly family run B&B located in a
large modernised Georgian farmhouse

in the centre of St Bees

Tel. 01946 822224

csmith.stonehouse@btinternet.com

www.stonehousefarm.net

FRAMING

THE ART IS IN THE FRAME

TEL: 01946 592150
Unit A23, Haig Enterprise Park,
Kells, Whitehaven, CA28 9AN

www.holtsframing.co.uk
WWW. facebook com/holtsframmg

TREREE Brockbanks

1| Solicitors

A Family Orien’red Firm, Providing High Levels of Service & Attention to Detall

* Will writing & Probate Services ¢ Accident Claims (no win, no fee)
* Buying and Selling a Property * Commercial Contracts & Leases
* Crime & Motoring *Employment « Family & Matrimonial
* Lasting Powers of Attorney

To make an appointment, please contact our Whitehaven office on
(01946) 692194. Home visits also available.

COCKERMOUTH
01900 827222

Also KESWICK as Oglethorpe & Broatch 01768 772125

MARYPORT
01900 813488

WORKINGTON CARLISLE
01900 603563 01228 521383

www.brockbanks.co.uk



WI News

Our July meeting was a get-together in the Seacote Hotel, which was very well attended,
we also welcomed new members to our local WI Group. Our next meeting is at the Sea-
cote Hotel on Monday September 9th, 7.30pm. We are welcoming Local West Cumbrian
Artist Natalie Burns, not to be missed! Everyone is welcome. Why not become a member
and join our lovely group of ladies, just turn up on the night, you will be made very wel-
come. Non-members £4 including refreshments, plus raffle. Further information: see
www.St-Bees-WI-facebookor any WI member.

Happy 30™ Birthday to the Fair Trade Foundation:

Come and Celebrate with us on Saturday 21 September 10.30-12.30 in New college Hall.
Tea, coffee, games, cakes and fun & raise enough to sponsor a producer for a year!
Did you know that the WI was a founder member of the Fair Trade Foundation, along
with Traidcraft, Christian Aid, CAFOD, Oxfam and the World Development movement?
A lot has been achieved in 30 years, you can now buy over 5,000 fairly traded products
with 2m farmers or workers in Fair traded certified organisations, and £1.7billion paid in
Fair trade premiums for co-operatives to spend as helps them most, bringing many
communities out of poverty. Fair Trade is in all the supermarkets. BUT there is still a
long way to go. Most of us are horrified by the fact that cocoa was grown by slaves in the
19" century as a colonial cash crop. But has much changed? Today, in West Africa
where 60% of the world’s coca is grown, a typical cocoa farmer earns less than £1/day
while the chocolate industry is worth millions. The fair trade premium of £1.7billion paid
over the 30 years of the foundation’s life sounds a lot BUT nearly double that was paid
to the shareholders of Mondelez (who own Cadbury’s) in just one year.
So come and join us on Saturday & have fun and Transform Trade! If we can raise just
over £200, St Bees can sponsor a producer group for a year and receive info on how they
are doing.  You can choose whether we sponsor a cashew farm in Tanzania, a tea
association in Kenya or a textile producer in India. More information next month.

Deb Lee

St Bees School News

Over the summer, residents in St Bees may have noticed a hive of activity at St Bees
School, as we hosted an incredible summer programme from 14th August to 29th Au-
gust. Sixty-eight students from China joined us for two weeks of learning and fun, split
into two groups. The first group, from various schools in China, was followed by a larger
group of students from Huangguang Middle School.

The students engaged in a diverse range of activities, making the most of the school's
facilities and the beautiful local environment. Their days were filled with art, science
classes, and cooking sessions, while evenings featured lively quiz nights and other
activities. They also enjoyed the outdoors with sandcastle building at the beach, football,
swimming, archery, golf, badminton, and touch rugby. The programme also included
high-energy games like dodgeball and basketball, and even a mini Olympics. A special
highlight was their visit to Whitehaven AFC.

As summer ends, we look forward to welcoming all our students back to St Bees, con-
tributing to village life and enhancing the vibrant community spirit that we cherish.
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Advertising Space Ian Shuckley

Painter and Decorator
Carpet & Vinyl Fitter, Underlay,

Grippers. Bars supplied
Laminate flooring fitted
Gardening work undertaken

Tel 01946 823050
e-mail ishackley@btinternet.com

Would you like to help the Parish
magazine and your business?

This advertising space is available,

Contact imcandrew(@stbees.org.uk

* Stove and Fireplace Installation
CUMBERLAND - e viing

STOVE SERVICES ;C"imrey Sveeping

¢ Stove Maintenance and Repair
Unit 8B, Lakeland Agricultural Centre « FREE NO OBLIGATION

Cockermouth
Cumbria, CA13 0QQ SURVEY AND ESTIMATE

Email: enquiries@cumberlandstoveservices.co.uk
Tel: 01900 876687 Mob: 07702112406 HETAS

JJ HRYB

Plumbing & Heating

Bathrooms, showers, wet-rooms
Underfloor heating
General plumbing requirements

Installation and servicing of gas and
oil fired central heating and appliances
Irton, Holmrook, Cumbria

ﬂ -8131£$1 & mobile: 07855 806637

tel: 019467 24175
307154 C3945 john@hrybltd.com

19




St Bees Lifeboat

On Thursday, 1st August St
Bees lifeboat crew & volunteers |
celebrated “One Moment, One
Crew”. The RNLI charity,
founded in 1824, encouraged its
volunteers nationwide to take a
photo of themselves as close to
18:24 on 1.8.24 as possible to
mark 200 years of saving lives
at sea.

To celebrate the RNLI 200

anniversary the volunteers at St Bees came together for a short service in St Bees Priory.
They remembered RNLI volunteers past and present. There was a poignant sermon from
the Rural Dean Richard Lee who commended the crew on their bravery and
commitment and also paid tribute to his Uncle Frederick who drowned while on service
with the RNLI in the 1962 Seaham disaster. At 18:24 a minutes silence was held,
followed by the ringing of the church bells. After the service the crew gathered at The
Manor St Bees to test their knowledge in a St Bees & RNLI themed pub quiz!

Two events and a shout for St Bees RNLI volunteers.

Saturday 27 July was a busy day as St Bees RNLI bvolunteers helped set up for their
open day alongside the Cumbria Wildlife Trust SeaFest at St Bees, and later at .
Whitehaven Harbour for the Blue Light Day organised by Workington RNLI.

There were plenty of stalls on the grass bank as well as a sandcastle competition on the
beach all organised by Cumbria Wildlife Trust. St Bees Guild were busy with their
Tombola and handing out teas, coffee and cold drinks and the crew were on hand to
show people the equipment used during lifeboat rescues and Stormy Stan made a guest
appearance taking the opportunity to get involved in many of the activities. Which
included the lifeboat being launched, giving the crowds a a display of the lifeboat in
action, before it made its way to Whitehaven Harbour. During this time an unmanned
inflatable boat had been reported floating south of St Bees so the lifeboat left the display
and quickly located the small boat. After a search of the area along with Whitehaven
Coastguard (who had also been part of the Blue Light Event) nothing further was found
and the lifeboat crew were stood down.

If you have any type of small boat, kayak or canoe it is a good idea to mark it with your
contact details. This makes it easier for the search and rescue teams to confirm the owner
is safe.

Dick Beddows, St Bees RNLI Operations Manager, said: ‘I would like to thank everyone
who came along and supported both events: we all enjoyed our day meeting and chatting
to everyone.’
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Locks, Alarms &

* UPVC Door Lock Specialists

* UPVC Door & Window
Locks / Handles Replaced

« All Locks Supplied & Fitted

* Burglary Repairs

* Emergency Lock Outs

* Garage Locks Fitted

* Qualified Locksmiths

e: info@thelockdoctor.uk.com

The Property Doctor Ltd
(inc. The Lock Doctor)

YOUR LOCAL
prosory mamonance  LOGKSMITHS & HANDYMAN

e: thepropertydoctorlimited@gmail.com
www.thelockdoctor.uk.com www.thepropertydoctorltd.com
All Areas Covered - No Call Out Fees - Competitive Prices

& 07801 922006
Credit Cards Accepted VISA Nm -;/

R ”Oc
T\ %
" -

Locks, Alarms &
Property Maintenance

THE 2,

» Double Glazing Repairs

* Plumbing & Electrics

* Painting & Decorating

= Carpentry Service

« Showers & Baths Resealed

* General Maintenance

* Small & Odd Jobs Welcome
« Fully Insured

Seacote Hotel
Beach Road, St Bees

Enjoy a Sunday Lunch followed
by a seafront stroll — available from
12 noon and all afternoon.

Function Room ideal for Meetings,
Weddings, Christenings, Funerals etc.

Tel. 01946 822300 - Email hotel@seacote.com
www.seacote.com

St Bees Village Hall (Hodgetts)
Available for occasional or regular hire
Hall with small stage, lighting
and sound systems.
Alicensed bar can be provided.
Charges: £15 per hour, max £60 per session,
Discount for regular bookings
For more details and availability
Contact Bookings Secretary: 01946 §23772

e Pressure Washing

e Driveway Cleaning/Sealing

* Roof Cleaning

A REVIVAL

u INDUSTRIAL AND DOMESTIC WORKS

Specialist in Exterior Cleaning and Sealing Works

¢ Tarmac Restoration
* Painting
¢ Gutter and Fascia Cleaning

Contact Us For a Free Quotation
Tel: 07549 009222 Email: info@revivalworks.co.uk



David Hopkinson
Chartered Financial Planner

We give independent advice on

* reviewing your existing investments

* making a new investment

* how to draw your pension

* protecting your assets from inheritance tax
* funding for long term care fees

Expert advice - No hidden charges - Free initial meeting
5 Old Kings Arms Lane, Cockermouth

www.finman.co.uk
FMB

01900 510179
Authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority

robiNnson+co

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS AND BUSINESS ADVISERS

www.robinsonco.co.uk

m|ndependent Financial Advice ®mBook-keeping Services
®mPlanning for the Future ®"New Business Advice

mRetirement Planning mPayroll services ®sage Software
®|nvestments ®Accountancy ®Taxation mAudit

Offices in Whitehaven, Workington & Gosforth

Tel: 01900 603623, 01946 692423 or 019467 25808

Registered to carry on audit work in the UK by the Institute of Charters d Accountants in Engand &wWale s and
authorise d and re gulated by the Financial Service sAuthority for inve strme nt busine ss

Milburns

SOLICITORS

Specialist legal advice, available locally.
Probate, Wills, Property & Family Law

25/26 Church Street, Whitehaven, 01946 694818
Email: Whitehaven@milburnssolicitors.co.uk

Also at 21-23 Oxford Street, Workington, 01900 67363
Email: Workington@milburnssolicitors.co.uk
Accredited & Quality Assured. Read our client testimonials on
our website at Wwww.milburnssolicitors.co.uk

\
&

il ::'.»_.__'_._/
08Y .
Legal Practice Quality Mark E %onvwanclng

Law Society Accredited %"k uality
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St Bees Swimming Pool

ST BEES SCHOOL

WHERE WEST MELTS EAST

DAY & BOARDING
Ages 11 - 18

General swim sessions are now
available EVERY DAY at
St Bees School pool.
Check out our website to find
the up-to-date timetable.

The UK’s ONLY Fusion Curriculum
... call today!

+44 (0) 1946 828000  admissions@stbeesschool.co.uk
stbeesschool.co.uk

https:/wanwstbeesschool. couk/sports-and-facilities/swimming-pool/
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Results of environmental project questionnaire

Thank you to everyone who filled out our questionnaire for possible environmental pro-
jects in the parish.

We had 92 responses to the questionnaire and the main results were:

The top five responses to a list of possible projects and facilities to be developed were: 1
Bus route 2 Local produce events 3 Repair café 4 Community renewable energy
scheme 5 Public electric vehicle charging points

When asked to prioritise the listed projects and facilities, the top 5 responses were: 1 Bus
route 2 Public electric vehicle charging points 3 Community renewable energy scheme
4 Repair café 5 Local produce events

Other suggestions for possible projects included those related to public transport and
active travel; roads and traffic; waste, recycling and litter; land use and planning.

Responses also provided further support for existing projects: the proposed off-road cy-
cle track from St Bees to Mirehouse, tree planting and wildflower planting.

Residents who completed the questionnaire were generally supportive of the Parish
Council taking action to address climate change: 58% felt it was very important to ad-
dress climate change locally and for the Parish Council to take action and a further 20%
felt it important to do so. Just 4% felt it was not important at all.

Cost, uncertainty about what actions to take and that other options are unavailable were
the top three barriers given by residents for not making further changes to address cli-
mate change.

There was also significant interest to find out more about energy saving at home, wildlife
friendly gardening, and reducing food waste and composting.

Sixteen people expressed interest in being contacted to help with future projects related
to climate change and nature recovery.

While the Parish Council may not be able to take all the suggestions forward, our Cli-
mate Change Working Group will use the results of the questionnaire to guide the pro-
jects that they now explore.

Background to the project

Both the National Association of Local Councils and Cumbria Association of Local
Councils encourage parish and town councils to take local action to tackle climate
change and increase biodiversity. St Bees Parish Council formed a Climate Change
Working Group in 2023. The Parish Council Climate Change Toolkit provides ideas for
projects, but encourages parish councils to involve their residents in choosing projects
for consideration.
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The Sandwith School Charity Trust

Founded in 1977 with funds generated by the sale of the Sandwith school, the Trust
exists to:

Promote the education of persons under the age of 25 years who reside in the Parish of
Sandwith and Rottington. and/ or

Promote Religious Instruction of such persons in accordance with the doctrines of the
Church of England.

The Trust is administered by the following committee members:
Rev. Becky Gibbs - Chairperson. Mrs. Christine Buchanan - Trustee.
Mrs. Wendy Skillicorn - Trustee. Mrs. Rena Gilmour - Treasurer.

Over the past 10 years the Trust has made awards of over £25,000 to applicants meeting
the criteria. The Trustees encourage applications from the stipulated area of Sandwith
and Rottington. These could be for books, studying materials, Information Technology
and other learning devices in pursuance of education or Religious Instruction.

The Trust does not finance travel to and from the place of eduction, but will consider
costs associated with provision of uniforms.

The Trust meets twice per year (usually March and October) in order to consider
applications for awards. Application forms can be obtained from and returned to the St.
Bees Vicarage via enquiries@stbeespriory.org.Uk.

Grant Gilmour, Secretary to the Trust.

Lunga’s walk across the sands

Hello. Lunga here. I hope you had a good summer.

One Sunday, when I was at the caravan with mammy we had a big adventure. Sunday,
and we seem to get up extra early. We didn't do all our usual walk. No matter. I had my
food. Mammy packed things up. We went in the car to Arnside.

We joined a lot of other dogs and people and waited. Then a man, Michael Wilson, who
is the King's Guide to the sands gave us some instructions. Kind of the King to send us a
guide, don't you think? All the dogs and the people walked over the sand. Special people
in yellow shirts and some big dogs with yellow on them also guided us along.

Then mammy took her boots off. It was HOT. I went into some water to cool off. We
had little bushes to follow - handy to cock your leg! Two tractors came with us and one
dog even had a ride! Then we had to walk through water like a hippopotamus. Then it
was more sand and a longer water crossing. Fortunately, I didn't have to swim. We had a
rest and treats and drink. Lots of people patted me and said I'd done well.

When we got to some grass, we had a rest as mammy put her boots on. The promenade at
Grange over Sands was hot, but the station was cool while we waited for the train. When
we got back to the caravan I had a big lie down in the shade. Mammy says we needed the
guide as it can be a dangerous place so don't go on your own, but it was a good walk.
Bye for now Lunga and his mammy Claire Summers
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Grassroots

RNLI 200 Celebration Dinner - Saturday 12 October - 8:00 - Seacote Hotel

Indulge in a lavish 3 - course feast with your RNLI crew, followed by a night of
entertainment featuring the groovy tunes of Soul Survivors live! Tickets are £50.00 each!
Reach out to any crew member or message Dean at 07841680335 to secure yours!

St Bees Green Future - The Parish Council's recent environmental project survey
showed interest in recycling items beyond those that are collected at the kerbside.
Remember you can recycle the following items locally: Batteries and pens at St Bees
Post Office. Plastic toothbrushes, toothbrush heads, flosser nozzles, interdental sticks
and dental floss containers outside 61 Main Street. But please no toothpaste tubes;

Crisp packets at the Beach Café; Soft plastic at Aldi, Morrisons and Tesco in
Whitehaven and at the Co-op in Egremont and Cleator Moor; Empty make-up containers
at Boots and Tesco in Whitehaven; Toothpaste tubes at Boots in Whitehaven; Medicine
blister packs at Superdrug in Carlisle (or Galemire Vets if you are taking your pets).

Keith Singleton's Garden Centre - Most gardeners in the village and indeed the
local area will be very sorry to learn that Keith Singleton's garden centre is closing down.
It will remain open on Fridays to Sunday from 10.00 am till 4.00 pm until plant stock
and compost has gone. Keith and Mary have been very helpful and generous to the
Priory and Village School in the past and we wish them a long and happy retirement.

Railway Museuam - Annual Local Artist Event - As usual, to close the season at
the West Cumberland Railway Museum, the final opening session sees some of the
railwayana being removed to make room for a display of artwork (in its broadest
definition) by local artists. This year, the session will be from Wednesday 30th October
to and including Sunday 3rd November, 10 till 4 each day, with free entry. Anyone who
would like to participate and display their work, please contact the Curator, Peter Rooke,
via email petergrooke@btinternet.com or phone 01946 822339 just come along to see the
wonderful items on display (and possibly for sale- or ).

The Priory Singers have been singing together for over forty years (though most of us
don’t go back that far!). It is a mixed voice adult choir meeting on Monday evenings
from 7:30-9pm in term-time in OCH. We tackle a varied repertoire - pop, standards, folk
songs and a few more serious pieces. This term we plan to sing for fun (not that many
people intend not to have fun while singing!) rather than rehearsing for a concert. We'd
love to welcome some new members. We restart on 16th September. For more
information, please ring Jack Hale on 01946 822409.

Christian Books & Gifts - Cornerstone, 5 Church Street, Whitehaven open 10-2 Mon -
Sat, 10-1 Wednesday. Please support Cumbria’s only Christian Bookshop. 01946695460,
07876 770083.

Over 60’s - Welcome back to past and new members. Our next two meetings will be at
Hodgetts on 3 and 17 September at 2.00 pm. Topics to be arranged.
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HyperfastGB is coming to St Bees.

We appreciate that there has been some disruption in recent months with road closures
and traffic diversions. These were necessary to protect our workforce and members of the
public as road users and pedestrians. Building the network is complex and involves a
number of stages. The great news is that we are close to completion. Our partners
Viberoptix are currently jointing cables and this is a very technical and precise role as
they have to ensure perfect alignment of the fibre filaments in each cable. The next and
final stage is to test the speeds and reliability of fibre optic broadband. We are aiming to
complete this work later this year and from September customers can start to place
orders.

HyperfastGB is being delivered by Fibrus Networks and the project is part of the UK
government’s Project Gigabit. Project Gigabit is the UK government’s programme to
enable hard-to-reach communities to access lightning-fast gigabit-capable broadband.
Gap funding is provided to subsidise the additional cost of building to rural communities.
We work with BDUK to monitor commercial plans and aim to reach properties not
included in these. This is very much subject to network capacity as we must be assured
that we can offer the correct speed and reliability before we can take customer orders.

In St Bees, we are aware from our survey work that there is existing infrastructure in a
number of the local roads that was originally installed either as part of an earlier
development or by other network providers. Where possible, we will reuse existing
infrastructure such as underground chambers as well as overhead routes via poles to
reduce the cost and disruption of the build and enable us to connect more homes and
businesses. For this reason, we cannot be definitive about many premises we can connect
but we will work with BDUK to include as many properties as possible in the network
design.

A question we are often asked is what people can do to ensure they are considered for
connection. Sometimes we have to make commercial decisions as to which premises and
roads to connect if capacity is limited. If you want to be connected, then please visit
Fibrus.com and register your interest. You will not be committed to anything but it will
help us to assess demand for connecting premises that are over and above the original
network plans for HyperfastGB.

Paul Cretney, Senior Associate, Fibre Ambassodor GB
Evan Open Studios 2024

Artists across Cumbria open their doors so that you can meet them, see their pictures,
possibly buy a card, drink coffee. Orange signs point to the galleries involved, starting
September 7th and ending September 22nd.

In the village. Chris Robson will welcome visitors at Fern Bank, High House road
between 12 and Spm. 07724746277 beforehand would be helpful.
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A Vision for the Churches in Cumbria
The Priory perspective

o Follow Daily

Welcome to our new Parish Administrator Katy Privelege! Katy can be
contacted on enquiries@stbeespriory.co.uk.

A Vision for the Churches in Cumbria H God

The Priory perspect@ Tread Gently for All

We will strive to safeguard the integrity of God’s creation, seeking to sustain and renew
the life of the earth.

Want to find out more about how being an Eco Church is helping the planet and how we
can do more this creationtide? For more information; contact

A visitor recently wrote about our Priory that you all help maintain both practically and
prayerfully- "There's a soul and Spirit in this place- we felt it!" Because of your
faithfulness people have written that they experienced the...

Welcome
Beauty
Peace
Holiness

Without the devotion of all of you in action and prayer, the Priory could not still
have the "soul and spirit" that our visitors experience and have been experiencing for
900 years. Deb Lee

PCC TREASURER VACANCY—WE NEED YOU!!

Norman Killip, PCC Treasurer, will soon have completed his five year tenure and will
be resigning by the end of 2024. I'd like to take this opportunity to thank Norman for his
skill and quiet determination—we have benefited hugely from his diligent approach.

In summary the role of PCC Treasurer is to carry out the accounting activities of the
church including the payment of expenditures, the maintenance of the financial records
and the periodic reporting of the church’s financial status.

If you think you might have the skills to support the church in this way, or would like to
find out more, please contact Rev Becky for an informal
chat, it’s such an important voluntary role and intrinsic to
the life of the church, it’s fulfilling too!

Only those legally allowed to be a Charity Trustee (see
Charity Commission website - http://
www.charitycommission.gov.uk/) ie over 18 and not
disqualified because of bankruptcy or criminal convictions
for financial wrongdoing need apply.
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Deb Lee - cdmudp@gmail.com
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~An ECcO ¥ CHURCH Celebration g

Saturday 5 October 2024
Carlisle Cathedral TICKETS

Join The Bishop of Penrith for

talks about EcoChurch and lunch

Fratry Hall, 10am - 12.30pm
Talks will be given by A Rocha UK and
g% The Revd Canon Grace Thomas, Manchester Cathedral

Please book your tickets at www.carlislecathedral.org.uk/tickets

Tickets are kindly subsidised by the Diocese of Carlisle

e~ To apply for a free ticker, please contact Anna Newlove anna.ney

Also taking place:

» Carlisle Farmers’
Market

Cathedral Precinct, 9am - 2pm

Buy and celebrate local produce

+ EcoChurch Stalls -
Undereroft, 10am - 3pm (
Find out more about EcoChurch

* Evening Prayer
Cathedral, 3pm

. CARLISLE
\\ CATHEDRAL
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We need to know what's important to God and then to put it into action. rrte VIN|IDIG|Z|/P|IR|S|IN/IM]T/E|VIRI|F
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® ROOTS for Churches Ltd Weekly worship and learning resources at www.rootsforchurches.com
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